
West Seattle, Burien , White Center, Vashon and Maury Islands         34dems.org 

34th Legislative District Reorganization Notice 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 

At The Hall at Fauntleroy  
9131 California Ave SW, Across from the YMCA.  Social Time: 6:30pm, Meeting: 7:00pm 

 
Every two years all Democratic Party Organizations in Washington elect new officers and appoint new committee chairs. 

While any Democrat is welcome to attend, only PCOs elected in the August, 2016, primary election can vote for most 
officers, but all 2017 members can vote for Treasurer and Secretary (see our by-laws, Article IV, Section 2). Although it is 

preferred that PCOs pay some level of membership dues, it isn't a requirement for elected PCOs to vote. A list of PCOs 
who were elected in August, 2016, and are eligible to vote is here. Renewing members who are NOT PCOs must pay 
2017 membership dues in order to vote - you can do so online here or at the meeting. Proxy voting is not allowed. 

Proposed Meeting Agenda  

• Call to Order by Temporary Meeting Chair 
• Flag Salute 
• Appointment of Secretary, Parliamentarian, Sergeant‐at Arms 

and Tally 
• Committee 
• Credentials Report 
• Adoption of Agenda and Meeting Rules 
• Adoption of District Organization Bylaws and Standing Rules 
• Election of District Chair (who presides from this point on) 
• Appointment of District Credentials Committee (if needed)* 
• Elections of Other District Officers (See Pg  6 for Candidates) 

1st Vice‐Chair 
2nd Vice‐Chair 
State Committeewoman 
State Committeeman 
KCDCC Female Delegate 
KCDCC Male Delegate 
KCDCC Female Alternate 
KCDCC Male Alternate 
District Credentials Report  

regarding non‐PCO members 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

• Approval of PCO Applications (if any) 
• Old Business 
• New Business - Consider Resolution on Medicare (See Pg 4) 
• Good of the Order 
• Adjournment 

* District Credentials Committee is for signing in non‐PCO organization members  
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More information and proposed rules can be found here: 
http://www.34dems.org/months-district-meeting 

Become a PCO! 
If you are interested in serving as an ap-

pointed or acting PCO, appointments will be 
done directly after the elections at the re-
organization meeting. Please let Les Treall 

know at les.treall@gmail.com or  
(206) 948-5423. 

 
Check to see if your precinct is vacant: 

http://www.34dems.org/sites/34dems/files/PCO-
List-by-Precinct-12-01-16.pdf 

Renew or Become a Member 
At 

34dems.ngpvanhost.com/join-34th 

http://www.34dems.org/sites/34dems/files/Bylaws-approved-11-13-13.pdf
http://www.34dems.org/sites/34dems/files/PCO-List-by-Name-12-01-16.pdf
https://34dems.ngpvanhost.com/join-34th
https://34dems.ngpvanhost.com/join-34th


Executive Board 
 
Chair 
Marcee Stone Vekich 
206-465-1963 

First Vice Chair 
Ted Barker 
206-954-7755 

Second Vice Chair, Finance Chair 
Carol Frillman 
425-785-7502 

Treasurer 
Karen Chilcutt 
206-935-3216 

Secretary 
Kathryn Sprigg 
206-933-6754 

State Committeewoman 
Lisa Plymate 
206-937-5050 

State Committeeman 
Chris Porter 
206-856-0182 

King County Committeewoman 
Martha Koester 
206-762-6417 

King County Committeewoman Alternate 
Brianna Thomas 

King County Committeeman  
Steve Butts 
206-935-0798 

King County Committeeman Alternate 
Chris Langler 
503-913-6486 

Bylaws 
Brian Earl and Steve Karbowski 
Communications Chair 

Mike Parker 
206-935-3731 

Diversity Committee Chair 
Lois Schipper 
206-919-6914 

Hospitality Chair 

Mike Heavey 
206-755-1576 

Legislative Action Committee Chair 
Tamsen Spengler 
206-932-2772 

Membership Chair 
Joy Pakulak 
206-380-5448 

Outreach Chair 
Steve Butts 
206-935-0798 

PCO Committee Chair, Sgt at Arms 
Les Treall 
206-948-5423 

Program Committee  
Marcee Stone, Ted Barker, Sofia Aragon 

Technology Chair 
Richard Bartlett 

Parliamentarian 
Allan Munro 

Website 
Bill Schrier 
206-937-8045 

Newsletter Editor 
Steve Butts 
206-935-0798 
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Year End Holiday Party 
And 

34th District Democrats 
Award Presentation 

2016 Award Winners: 
The Cherisse Luxa Lifetime Achievement Award 

Marcee Stone-Vekich 

Member of the Year 
Ted Barker 

Executive Board Member of the Year 
Steve Butts 

PCO of the Year 
Bunny Hatcher 

Rising Star 
Chris Langeler 

Committee of the Year 
Caucus Committee, Led by Ann Martin 

A special Thank You to Peggy Abby! 

Bunny Hatcher receives her award as PCO of the year for her work 
in coordinating the efforts of the PCPs on Vashon Island. 

One of her centerpieces she made for 
each table at our Holiday Party is 
shown at the left. Peggy is always on 
hand to make sure our events have 
that special creative flair! 



34th District Bulletin Board 

34th District Democrats Meetings 
All meetings of the 34th District Democrats 
are open to any of our members. 

Executive Board  
Puget Ridge Co-Housing Common House 
7020 18th Ave SW 
Wednesday, Nov. 18, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Other Meetings or Events: 
West Seattle Drinking Liberally 
Pizzeria 22, 4213 SW College St.  
Tuesday, Jan 3, 6:00 pm 

Evergreen Democratic Club 
Angelo’s Italian Restaurant 
601 SW 153rd St., Burien 
Tuesday, Jan 10, 11:30 am 

Metropolitan Democratic Club 
Plaza 600 Building #205, 600 Stewart St 
Wednesday, Jan. 11, 1:30 pm 

Burien Drinking Liberally - NEW LOCATION 
The Point 
435 SW 152nd St 
Wednesday, Jan 25, 7 pm 
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ALL women, femme, trans, feminist people 
(including men and boys) are invited to march in 
solidarity with the march taking place in Washing-
ton, DC to support those who have been marginal-
ized by the recent election. 

Jan. 21, 10am, Downtown Seattle. Route TBD 
Info at: womxnsmarchseattle.wordpress.com 

For 34 LD participation information contact: 

Rachel Glass: werdachel@aol.com   or 

Treina Aronson: treinaa@yahoo.com 

Volunteer Drivers Needed 

The KCDCC disAbilities Committee needs help getting their 
co-Chair to meetings with Legislators in their home Districts 
and in Olympia pre and early session to draft legislation in 
response to the cannabis oil price pricing crisis, which has 
left thousands of ill Washingtonians without medicine and 
sometimes dying. None of these places is more than three 
hours away by car. If each of several volunteers could drive 
her to just one meeting it would make this task much more 
workable. If we have a few different volunteers to get her to 
her Legislative meetings, each person will only need to help 
out once. 
 

Call 206-632-2868 to volunteer. 

In King County, youth of color are being disproportionately 
referred to the juvenile justice system at a rate higher than 
their white peers. 

Through workshop DNDA and partners will steer a commu-
nity conversation around alternative justice practices to 
raise awareness about racial inequity present in the juvenile 
justice system. This event, supported by United Way of King 
County, will activate volunteers as partners to engage in sto-
rytelling, peacemaking circles, help foster emotional connec-
tions, and brainstorm realistic strategies for change. Snacks 
will be provided, open to the general public. 

Contact Rachel Glass for info: werdachel@aol.com 

Restorative Juvenile Justice Workshop 



Contact Information and  
Committee Assignments  

for Our Legislators 
 

Senator  
Sharon Nelson  
Senate Democratic Leader 
Rules  
316 Legislative Building 
PO Box 40434  
Olympia, WA 98504 
(360) 786 - 7667  
 

Representative  
Eileen Cody 
Chair, Health and Wellness 
Appropriations  
303 John L. O'Brien Building 
PO Box 40600 
Olympia, WA 98504 
(360) 786 - 7978  
 

Representative  
Joe Fitzgibbon 
Chair, Environment  
Finance  
305 John L. O'Brien Building 
PO Box 40600 
Olympia, WA 98504 
(360) 786 - 7952 

Letters and Submitted Articles 
 

We are Democrats, and like most Democrats we have 
strong opinions and like to express them. We welcome 
letters and articles. . 
 
All submissions are subject to editing. If submissions 
need to be shortened, you will be given the option of 
editing your own work.  
 
Photos and notices of upcoming events are always 
welcome. 
 
The deadline for the February newsletter will be 
Thursday, January  26. 
Mail to Steve Butts, 
10254 36th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98146 
or email to swbutts@comcast.net 
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Resolution in Opposition to Medicare 
Privatization 

WHEREAS the establishment of Medicare in 1965 pro-
vided health insurance to everyone over 65, half of whom 
had no health insurance of any kind; and 

WHEREAS all programs benefitting the public will be under 
massive attack in 2017 with the control by Republicans of 
both houses of Congress and the presidency; and 

WHEREAS Representative Paul Ryan of Wisconsin has al-
ready proposed legislation that will eliminate Medicare 
and replace it with vouchers to be applied to private insur-
ance policies (CouponCare); and 

WHEREAS age-rated policies are inevitably disastrously 
expensive, particularly for those older people who are in 
poorer health; and 

WHEREAS the Congressional Budget Office evaluated the 
cost to seniors of privatizing Medicare in 2011 and esti-
mated that health care costs for beneficiaries would be 
doubled at minimum;  

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the 34th Legislative Dis-
trict Democrats demand that our entire Congressional 
delegation oppose Medicare privatization with no compro-
mises; and 

THEREFORE BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that the 34th Legis-
lative District Democrats send copies of this resolution to 
our senators and to all Congressional representatives in 
Washington State. 

Submitted to the 34th Legislative District Democrats meeting of January 
11, 2017 by Martha Koester, PCO Sylvan Precinct 

The New KCDCC Officers for 
2017-2018 

At the reorganization meeting Dec. 4th members of the King 
County Democratic Central Committee selected nine officers for  
2017-2018 at which a record number of PCOs attended to vote. 
The new KCDCC Officers are: 

Bailey Stober, Chair (Auburn) 

Cat Williams, First Vice Chair (Woodinville) 

Michael Maddux, Second Vice Chair (Seattle) 

Orchideh Raisdanai, Third Vice Chair (Duvall) 

Bridget Hudson , Fourth Vice Chair (Seattle) 

Nancy Podschwit, Treasurer (Renton) 

Roger Crew, Secretary (Mercer Island) 

Chad Lupkes, State Committeemember (male) (Seattle) 

Jessa Lewis, State Committeemember (female) (Seattle) 

More information at: kcdems.org 
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Seattle “Democracy Vouchers” Coming Soon 
Last year Seattle voters approved the initiative I-122 titled "Honest Elections Seattle". Funded by a modest property 
tax, it limits election campaign contributions from entities receiving City contracts totaling $250,000 or more, or 
from persons spending $5,000 or more for lobbying. It also requires paid signature gatherer identification. In addi-
tion it limits lobbying by former City officials. 

I-122 also creates a voluntary program for public campaign financing through $100 allotments called "Democracy 
Vouchers". Registered voters in Seattle will receive four $25 vouchers that can be assigned for the use of any quali-
fied candidate for Seattle City office. In 2017 the office-seekers for City Council and City Attorney are eligible to ap-
ply for this new public financing method. In 2021 this program will be expanded to include Mayoral candidates. 

These vouchers will be valid until November 30, 2017. They may not be transferred to another voter either by sale 
or gifting and they have no monetary value except to the qualified candidate(s) of your choice. So keep involved 
with this year's election and use this opportunity to participate in this new means of public financing of our city 
elections. 

All registered voters will automatically receive vouch-
ers in the mail beginning January 3. 

Those newly registered in 2017 may apply to receive 
vouchers later in 2017 by applying at: 

www.seattle.gov/democracyvoucher 

or drop it off at:700 5th Ave, Suite 4010; or mail it to 

Democracy Voucher Program 
PO Box 35196 
Seattle, WA, 98124-5196. 

Thanks to our Faithful 7th Congressional Elector, Chris Porter 
Here is his letter to the Seattle Times, published on December 21, 2016 in case you missed it: 

“On Monday, I sat in a room at the Capitol in Olympia. I was there as an elector to vote for president and 
vice-president of the United States. There are great arguments about whether or not the Electoral College 
has a role in today’s politics, but that is not the issue at hand. Like the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag, it is a 

pledge and a promise. 

The four electors who broke ranks took a public pledge and promise to 
follow the will of the voters. When we allow citizens to go back on their 
word and ignore a pledge and promise, it becomes easier to ignore each 
other. 

As a Democrat, I am not happy about the election, but keeping my word, 
honoring the public pledge and promise I took, means the world to me. 

I do not want to live in a world where my son gets the impression that 
giving your word and keeping a promise is optional. 

The essence of making a promise and keeping your word is that at some 
point you will be tested. Your integrity rests on your ability to keep your 
word and promise. 

On Monday, four presidential electors proved that their word and prom-
ise do not matter. Can they be trusted?” 

Coming to you starting 
January 3rd 



Officer Candidates for 2017-2018 

I'm running for Chair of the 34th District Democrats because I want to help grow our membership 
and increase engagement in our communities to meet the challenges ahead together. I’m a 
strong believer in the power of grassroots, neighbor-to-neighbor organizing, and if you elect me 
as Chair I will devote my term to building the best and strongest LD in the state. 

We have an incredible opportunity in the 34th to mobilize our neighbors’ passionate outrage and 
readiness to act. When people ask “How can I help?”, we need to have answers. Now is the time to 
create a democratic party for everyone. Our district is diverse, our membership needs to reflect this 
diversity.  

Together, we can build a dynamic district with a robust membership. We can do this by increasing 
our digital presence, strengthening community partnerships, and better utilizing the talents of our 
membership. We also need to strategically partner with other districts to make sure Washington 
stays beautifully blue! 

A lifelong Democrat and Washingtonian, I live and work in West Seattle. At home and abroad my 
work has connected me to people from diverse backgrounds. I’m a passionate advocate for equality and have experience me-
diating differences and forming strong collaborative relationships.  I’ve served as a board member for Shepherd’s Counseling 
and Campaign Manager for Renton City Council. I was a delegate in 2008/2016. Currently a PCO, this year I served as an Elec-
tion Observer. If I’m so honored to be elected First Vice Chair, my focus will be on building a vibrant volunteer coalition and 
leading the Women’s Caucus.  

To that end I’ll focus on three areas: 

Build our membership 
• Recruit active, engaged PCOs for every precinct in the District 
• Encourage monthly, or at a minimum quarterly events in every precinct 
• Use this increased engagement to identify and bring in new members/candidates 

Make the organization more reflective of the district it represents 
• Focus on diversity – this has been and remains a challenge 
• Strengthen and build relationships with other community organizations 
• Leverage those relationships to increase diversity 

Share our strength 
• After we accomplish goal #1 above and if the membership is willing, I’d like to 

partner with a red/purple LD and help them build their organization 
• Quarterly outings to the LD to help knock on doors and build membership 

These are big goals, but I know from experience we can accomplish them. In early 2008 I started and led the High Point Vote 
Project, which brought the state’s most populous precinct from a couple dozen registered voters to more than 1,000 by the No-
vember election. That same year I led the Obama Campaign’s Neighborhood Leader Program for the 34th District, and recruited 
active and engaged Neighborhood Leaders for every precinct. 

I believe these goals are commensurate with the challenges we face and I’m confident that together we can and will accomplish 
them. I ask for your vote for Chair, and if you entrust me with it, I will work every day to make sure we do. 

David Ginsberg |Candidate for Chair 

Treina Aronson | Candidate for 1st Vice Chair 
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Michael Taylor-Judd is a long-time Democratic activist and member of the 34th LD Democrats, and has 
been a past Executive Board member, serving as Secretary. Michael is Precinct Committee Officer, and in 
2011 mounted a campaign for Seattle City Council. He is deeply involved in community organizations and 
issues and he hopes to use these connections to help develop interesting and topical meeting programs. 

Michael Taylor-Judd | Candidate for 2nd Vice Chair 



We have some intense work to do in our party, I’d like to serve the 34th as a Committeeman because 
I think I can help! I am aware that I am challenging Chris, who is highly respected (in part) because of 
the great job he has done during his terms – but I also think it is important to cultivate a deep bench 
of experience within the organization. If I win your votes I will rely on leaders like Chris Porter to help 
me represent our district. 

Brief Bio: I have been a dues paying member for approximately 15 years, benefited from Seattle Pub-
lic Schools, worked on six Democratic campaign cycles statewide, served as staff on the US House 
Armed Services Committee, organized and founded AFSCME Local 658 at the US Capitol, served at 
USDA's Foreign Agricultural Service where I was AFSCME Local 3976 President, earned a BA in Politi-
cal Science and an MA in National Security and Strategic Studies / Counter Terrorism. Most recently I 
was honored to return home to Seattle to work for the Hon. Joe McDermott as his Field Director dur-
ing his Congressional bid. Thank you! 

Fellow  PCO Democrats of the 34th LD, 
My name is Chris Porter and I am running for State Committeeman. Three things I hope to accomplish as 
state committeeman: 

• Insist that the state party endorse democrats up and down the ticket  even when there is more than 
one on the ballot. 
• Insist that we lead an effort to restore felon’s right to vote when they are discharged from prison, and 
not when parole is complete and fines are paid. 
• Increase diversity in the LD and central committee’s executive boards. 

It has been a pleasure to serve and each year, and I feel challenged to do more than I did the year be-
fore. It was exciting to get elected as the Elector for the congressional district and stand up against those 
that refused to keep their word. 

This past year I have had the opportunity to lead a panel discussion on “Seattle Police and their relationship with communities of 
color.”, and to speak to community and fellow members of the 34th about diversity.  Working with other Democrats to staff booths at 
fairs and community events is the proud work of being a democrat and I am happy to do it.  I led a site to caucus as an Area Caucus 
Coordinator during the Presidential cycle, and served as sub-caucus chair for the Bernie Sanders delegates. 

I am a proud PCO and believe in a more progressive future for the 34th LD and I ask for your vote. 

Like you, I was devastated by the November 8th election results. My immediate thoughts went to my 
children, my grandchildren and our planet – their future suddenly upside-down. We have to galvanize 
and mobilize Americans who have never participated in our democracy before to fight our way out of 
this nightmare.   

As we watch Trump’s parade of corporate cabinet picks, we are horrified over what we could lose in 
virtually every area we care about, from the environment to world peace.  My own niche in our battles 
will remain:  (1)  Fighting for health justice on all levels.  I will continue to work state and national phy-
sician advocacy groups that fight for patients primarily. (2) Serving as State Committeemember, taking 
your voice to the state party, communicating back with you.  

Never has this job been more critical.  The state party – and the Democratic National Committee – 
must heed our cry for change, but we must not stoop to the tactics of the Republicans.  We must fight 
fire with fire but avoid tactics and strategies that tear apart our democracy.  We know our values – we 

must shout them out so that they’re heard above the cacophony of lies.  Voters rights are key: no more gerrymandering; corpo-
rations are not people; and one person: one vote.  For all of this, strong leadership is crucial.  The first job of State Committee in 
January is to elect our chair. This individual must:  (1) hold and convey our values; (2) be a strong fighter, ready to call out fouls; 
(3) show effective leadership that respects differences while bringing us together; and (4) work with our electeds and candi-
dates to message a positive agenda. We must improve our presence in rural Washington.  We must find, develop and support 
outstanding candidates at all levels of the ballot.  We will move from a caucus to a primary system in a way that strengthens our 
communities and builds our party.  I stand eager to work with all of you.  Where we wanted to move ahead, we must now hold 
tight to what we have.  And when we start to see daylight again, we have our vision.  We will have our candidates and we will be 
ready.  

Lisa Plymate |Candidate for Female State Representative 

Patrick Wicklund |Candidate for Male State Representative 

Chris Porter |Candidate for Male State Representative 
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My name is Carrie Alexander and I am running for election to represent the 34th LD as Committee-
woman to the King County Democrats Central Committee (KCDCC). 
I am truly grateful for the work of the current Executive Board of the 34th and appreciate how open 
they are to helping newly energized democrats! I hope to gain your support and vote at our reorgani-
zation meeting on January 11th. I truly believe in being of service to those in our community and a 
position on the KCDCC is a fantastic way to interact with other King County Legislative Districts and 
see how we can help in areas that are not as progressive as ours to ensure the best candidates are 
elected for positions throughout our region. 
  
“There is promise in the problem.” People are motivated by their anxiety over the incoming President 

to become more involved. We are determined to fight together and to stand together for our principles: the principles of 
equality, justice and freedom. This is an opportunity to bring people in, and once they are here, make sure they feel welcomed 
and are able to participate as much as they would like!  
  
I am an active volunteer with Our Revolution and an elected PCO. I am willing to help in as many ways as 
are needed. Although I do not possess the experience that Martha Koester has brought to this position, she is committed to 
continuing to help. With her guidance, I ask for your support for the position of KCDCC Committeewoman. 

Dear Members and PCOs of the 34th District Democrats, I am running for the position of King County Committeeman and I ask 
for your support. Many of you know me. I have been a member since 2005 and have served as Outreach Chair, LAC Chair and 
for the last 4 years as PCO Chair. 

I have long questioned the purpose and usefulness of KCDCC. I have felt they just 
don’t accomplish anything. I have felt that they use some of our key volunteers and 
burn them out, and they meddled with local LD’s endorsements and often counter-
manded them. With their new leadership, I am hopeful that we can shift the empha-
sis of KCDCC to that of coordinating electoral campaigns for the more rural LDs and 
shift those LDs from red to blue. At their reorganization, I heard a number of their 
new leadership speak about it and I wish to be part of that effort. My efforts this past 
year with my “Win the Legislature” campaign in the 34th, revealed a total lack of coor-
dination and cohesiveness in this area and I want to change that. 

I ask for your vote. 

I am currently the female KCDCC representative for the 34th LD. I will be stepping down from this posi-
tion to promote more involvement from new members with the 34th LD organization. I will attend meet-
ings even if the regular representative is able to be there due to longstanding ties with a number of other 
LD activists. This would also insure that I would be available as a mentor. 

I would like to thank you for allowing my to serve as first vice chair of the 34th District Democrats for 
the last four years.  It is time for a change on my part and that is why I’m requesting your vote to be 
the King County Committeeman Alternate.  In this capacity I will the back up representative to the 
King County Democrats.  During the time I have been involved with the 34th I have seen various 
chairs come and go at the KCDCC.  They have had different ideas on how the County and the LD’s 
should divide the work of furthering the Democratic Party.  In this time I have felt like the County 
and the LD’s have duplicated efforts and competed with each other for resources, both financial 
and human.  I’m excited by the new leadership at the KCDCC and while they may not yet have all the 
answers, they at least understand the questions.  I look forward, with your approval of working with 
the County on behalf of the 34th.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns you 

may have at tbarker@comcast.net or 206.954.7755.  Thank you for your consideration. 

Carrie Alexander |Candidate for King County Committeewoman 

Martha Koester |Candidate for King County Committeewoman Alternate 

Les Treall |Candidate for King County Committeeman 

Ted Barker |Candidate for King County Committeeman Alternate 
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Balance as of November 27, 2016.............$ 4,371.09 

Add Revenues.................................................$ 4,038.34 

Less Expenses.................................................$  1,889.03 

Balance as of December 27, 2016.............$ 6,523.40 

Treasurer's Report for December 2016 

My name is Gina Topp. I am asking for your vote for treasurer of the 34th District De-
mocrats at the reorganization meeting in January.  

I have been a life-long Democrat. I grew up in the 31st Legislative District (Auburn). I 
recently moved to the 34th Legislative District, only a few blocks away from where my 
grandparents grew up. My significant other and I run a small print management com-
pany and in my free time I attend law school at the University of Washington- Go Hus-
kies!  

I have extensive experience fundraising and I am knowledgeable in the current software 
the treasurer must utilize. In addition, I am familiar with the Public Disclosure Commis-
sion rules and report requirements that are the responsibility of the treasurer. As treas-

urer I will make sure every penny is accounted for, reports are turned in on time, and our finances are accessible and transpar-
ent.  

After this year’s terrifying national election results we need to make sure the values of the 34th Legislative District help shape 
the next chapter of our nation’s history. This starts with the 2017 local elections here in our own backyard. I look forward to 
helping to ensure these positions are filled with effective candidates who share our 34th District values.  

I appreciate you taking the time to read this letter. It would be an honor to serve as your treasurer. If you have any questions I 
can be reached at ginatopp@gmail.com or 253.691.0135.  

Gina Topp |Candidate for Treasurer 
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Jason Cheung |Candidate for Secretary 
My name is Jason Cheung, and I would be honored to serve as the 34th's Secretary for the coming 
term.  

As long as I can remember, I have believed that the Democratic Party has been the party of inclu-
sion, diversity, and of caring about the working men and women of our United States, and that the 
Republican Party has been the party of exclusion, avarice and hypocrisy. I do NOT believe that they 
care about anything more than profiting off of the backs of their employees, and of finding any way 
possible to game the system. 

I volunteered for Paul Tsongas in college and was one of the original People for Pedersen when he 
ran for State Representative in 2006. I also served on the Board of the University District BIA while 

I managed the Pagliacci on the Ave.  

I am running for Secretary to serve the 34th, to help fight the Trump agenda, and to get to know folks. I am very proud to work 
for the Environmental Coalition of South Seattle (ECOSS) and am fortunate to work with very diverse crew.  I'm married and 
have a son named Cooper who you may have seen at a meeting or two, and in my spare time I am a competitive Air Guitarist 
and Air Drummer. (Yes, these are actual things.)  

Thank you for taking the time to read this, and I would appreciate your vote! 

Outgoing Treasurer Karen Chilcutt signing in “B”s and “C”s 
at the December 4th KCDCC Reorganization Meeting 



Newsletter Editor 
10254  36th Ave. SW 
Seattle, WA 98146 
 
Return Service Requested 

$15 Basic Dues $3 Living Lightly       $34 Friend of the 34th  $50 Sponsor 

$100 Benefactor $250 Sustaining $500 Underwriter $1,000 Endowment 

In the interest of protecting our environment and building funds to support endorsed candidates, the 34th District 
Democrats wish to communicate electronically 

Please check this box if you do not have access to electronic communications and need to receive a mailed newsletter 

Join the 34th District Democrats! 
Sign up by filling out this form and mailing it with a check made payable to the 34th District Democrats,   

to Membership, 34th District Democrats, 6523 California Ave SW, Box 183, Seattle, WA 98136-1879 
 
 Name   _______________________________________________________________________________________    Phone ___________________________________ 

 
 Address _______________________________________________________________________________________  Zip  ______________________________________ 
 
 If you use a P.O. Box, do you live in the 34th District?   Yes  _____      No  _____ 

 
    Email: _________________________________________________________ * Occupation ___________________________________________________________ 
 
 *Employer ___________________________________________________  * Employer City ________________________________________________________ 

* Required by Washington State Public Disclosure Commission/ Contributions are not tax deductible. 

  $34 is the actual cost per member of running the organization. 

 "If interested in paying your dues in monthly installments, contact the treasurer for more info."    


